
Principalôs Message 
It is with much pleasure that I can announce that we have been successful in gaining a place in the Primary Maths and Science Specialists 
program. This means that as well as having Mr Russell McCartney leading Maths in our school Ms Rachelle Roberts and Mr Rob vanRooy 
will as be given 20 extra days to work with Maths specialists in Melbourne to enable them to come back and share knowledge and 
expertise with our staff and students. There will also be time for them to work on the Maths program in our school and to link up with 
colleagues at Cowes, Korumburra and Kooweerup Primary Schools to assist in running workshops for all teachers in our area to share 
Maths experiences. We look forward to all learning and honing our mathematical skills over the 2 years of this project and beyond. 

Anti-Bullying Day                                                                                                                                                                                               
As some of you may be aware today has been promoted as National Anti-Bullying Day. I would like to think that everyday is anti-bullying 
day and know that in our classrooms we work with students, teaching social skills both formally through our social and emotional learning 
program, and informally on a daily basis. It is a great opportunity though to promote information that is out in the community to help parents 
and children learning more about bullying and have attached 2 helpful websites that you might like to look at to discuss this topic with your 
children; https://kidshelpline.com.au/parents/isues/bullying-school  and https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/YourRole/Pages/For-Parents-and-
carers.aspx 

²ŜƴŘȅ /ŀǇƭŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 

Diary dates 

March 

19th-21st   Yr. 4 Camp 

20th           Yr. 3 Phillip Island Excursion 

21st           Divisional Tennis Inverloch 

23rd          Harmony Multi Age Day 

                  Wear Orange If You Can 

26th          School Council AGM 7pm 

28th          End Term 1.  3.30pm  Finish 

29th          Student Free Day 

30th          Good Friday 

31st           Easter Fair 

April 

16th           Start Term 2 

17th-26th   Life Ed Van 

18th           State Swimming MSAC 

19th           Senior House Sports 

25th           ANZAC Day-Public Holiday 

26th           District Aths Leongatha 

 

Notices Sent Home 

Gr.3-Phillip Island Excursion Private Car Transport 
Permission Letter; Prep-Kids Matter Get Together 
Note 
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BBQ 

The Farmerôs Market BBQ is the second biggest fund-
raiser for our school making up to $14,000 each year for 
school resources such as blinds in the classrooms and 
extra Library books in our school Library. At present we 
are having difficulty running the BBQ stall due to a lack 
of volunteers. If you can assist at even 1 market a year 
your help would be appreciated. Please ring Jess Finlay 
on 0400045510  to find out more. 

Parent information 

When you enrol your child at school you are asked for 
information regarding your employment and education 
levels. This is not to be intrusive, but is used by the Edu-
cation Department to allocate our funding. We are given 
a score based on parentsô vocation and level of educa-
tion. The lower the score, the less funding we receive. It 
is therefore very important that this information is accu-
rate. If at anytime your employment changes, this in-
cludes if you cease to be employed, please contact the 
office to change your details. It is important that our rec-
ords are as accurate as possible so that our funding is 
correctly allocated. 

Easter Fair 

If you are not going to be here for the Easter Fair we do 
have some tasks that need to be done in advance that 
we would really appreciate having help for such as sell-
ing ride bands and sorting items to the rooms where they 
will be sold. Please check the newsletter for ways you 
can help. 

 

 



The Kids Matter Student Action Team is a group of two students from grades four, five and six. We were 
chosen to represent our class, and are working on making our school a better place for all of us.  This year 
we will meet every fortnight, and will be helping with fundraising activities, making improvements in the 
school yard and many other special projects. 

 Along with other student leaders, we will be collecting gold coin donations at the Easter Fair.  After the 
holidays, we will decide how we will spend that money. 

 In our meeting last week we discussed ideas that the new Kids Matter Student Action Team have for this 
year.  Some of the things we talked about included lunchtime activities, special days to fundraise at school 
like Superheroes Day, having a few things fixed our playground and organising something special for Mrs 
Caple. 

We like to hear ideas from all students in the school.  We keep an ideas box in the school foyer.  We 
would like the teachers of the junior students to help their class write some suggestions and put them in 
the box. 

Our noticeboard is near the Library.  This week we have added the names and photos of our Kids Matter 
Student Action Team representatives for this year.  Please look at this noticeboard as we will add more in-
formation about activities we are doing around the school. 

 If you have any ideas that you would like the Kids Matter Student Action Team to discuss, please to talk 
to me, or any of the other friendly members to share your ideas. 

 Thank you. 

 

Kids Matter Newsé 

It is with great pleasure that the Kids Matter action team inform you that Jodie Sheppard has filled the po-
sition of Kids Matter Parent Representative. Jodie is a regular Casual Relief teacher at Inverloch Primary 
School and a parent of a grade one student. Jodie is keen to assist where she can at school and itôs great 
that she has an educational background and brings insight from a parentôs perspective. Welcome to the 
team Jodie. Jodie will be inducted into her role and will co-ordinate programs such as our Parent Link Pro-
gram.  



 

Sport News                                                                                         
Yesterday, 18 of our students competed in the Regional swimming championships held at Sale. This is an extremely hard level of 

competition, so I would like to congratulate the 18 swimmers that made it to this level, it is a fantastic achievement. Thank you to 

all parents that drove over to Sale to support the kids as well as Deanne Bull for attending the day in my absence. We had fantas-

tic results, which will see many swimmers attending State swimming on Wednesday 18th April. Last year we had one swimmer at 

state level, this year there will be four. Results from the day were: 

10 Girls Freestlye relay: 3rd 
10 Boys Freestlye relay: 3rd 
11 Girls Frestlye relay: 2nd  
11 Boys Freestlye relay: 1st  
Sam Patterson (50m Freestlye): 1st  
Oscar Hughes (50m Breastroke): 1st  
Oscar Hughes (50m Butterfly): 2nd 
Milla Laub (50m Breastroke): 3rd  
 
Congratulations to Sam, Oscar, Archie and Thomas who will be competing at the State Swimming Championship early next term. 
Good luck boys.  
 
Athletics date: Due to the removal of the trees at the Recreation reserve, we have had to reschedule our House Athletics date. 
The new date will be Thursday 19th April, the first week back into Term Two.  
 
This week in PE, we started our fitness testing for our Grade Three, Four, Five and Six students. The results were amazing, with 
almost everyone that completed the testing, improving their scores/distances. We have been training all Term, being physically 
active almost every day. The results have allowed our students to see the benefits of training and practise, a valuable principle to 
learn at an early age.  
 
Thanks, 
 
Mr Rankin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Art News 

hǳǊ !Ǌǝǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ ƛǎ hǎŎŀǊ aŀƭŎƻƭƳ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ Ŏƻƴǝƴǳŀǝƻƴ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŎƻƭƻǳǊ 
ǇŜƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ ŀ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ¢ƻƴƎŀ ¢ŀǇŀ ŎƭƻǘƘ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ bƎŀǘǳΦ 

Garden News 

Our garden team is asking for donations of clean empty 2L soft drink bottles for use in 
the vegie garden. Please send along what you can with your child/ren.   

Jill and Dakota have enjoyed 
making this sewing art in their 
time together during the LAP  
program. 

Dakota has used various stiches 
to create a striking piece of 
framed art. Well done, Dakota.  

Our Band playing at 

the assembly today. 




